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Adam Rosendorff, MD  
CLIA Laboratory Director 
CDPH Branch Laboratory 
28454 Livingston Ave 
Valencia, CA 91355 
 
Timothy Bow 
Emergency Procurement Officer, Owner Representative 
California Department of Public Health 
850 Marina Bay Parkway, Bldg. P 
Richmond, CA 94804 
 
STATE: CPH889339 
CLIA: 05D2197416 
 
 

RE: PUBLIC HEALTH LABORATORY STATE INSPECTION  
  

Complaint Inspection - CORRECTIONS ACCEPTABLE 
 
Dear Laboratory Director/Owner(s):  
 
This is to confirm that a State onsite complaint investigation of your laboratory was 
conducted on February 7, 2021, by Elsa Eleco, Examiner III, and Catherine Tolentino, 
Examiner II, representatives of the California Department of Public Health, Laboratory 
Field Services. The complaint investigation concluded on April 22, 2021.  
 
At the time of the inspection, your laboratory was found to be out of compliance with 
State laws and regulations governing clinical laboratories, and deficiencies were found. 
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The corrections and evidence submitted by your laboratory were received in our office 
on May 3, 2021, and October 18, 2021, and found to be acceptable upon review.  
 
Please note that the inspection takes an overview of the laboratory through random 
sampling. By its nature, an inspection may not find every instance of non-compliance 
that may have occurred in the laboratory. It remains the responsibility of the laboratory 
and its director to ensure that the laboratory is at all times following all state laws and 
regulations related to clinical laboratory requirements, to identify any problems in the 
laboratory and take corrective action specific to the problems, and to institute 
appropriate quality assessment measures to ensure that the deficient practices do not 
recur. Compliance with these laws and regulations is your responsibility as a licensee in 
retaining the rights and privileges granted by the Public Health Laboratory License.  
 
We appreciate the time and cooperation that was given to accommodate the purpose of 
this visit. If you have any questions regarding this letter, you may contact me at 213-
422-5703 or via email at Catherine.Tolentino @cdph.ca.gov.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Catherine C. Tolentino 
Examiner II 
 
 
 

 
Elsa Eleco 
Section Chief 
  
 
 
cc:  Robert J. Thomas 
 Branch Chief 
 
  
 
  


